
Ministry of Health & Family Welfare had revised the guidelines for international 

arrivals w.e.f 1000 Hrs (IST) on 01 January 2023. Accordingly, passengers travelling 

from certain high-risk countries- China (incl HK), RoK, Japan, Singapore and 

Thailand need to fill the self-declaration form and upload negative RT-PCR test 

result (taken within 72 hours of travel from these countries) in the Air Suvidha Portal. Para 

A.1.ii of the guidelines in the link below may kindly be referred to in this 

regard: GuidelinesforInternationalArrivals29thDecember2022.pdf 

(mohfw.gov.in). This requirement will also apply to transiting passengers 

through these countries irrespective of the originating country. 

https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/GuidelinesforInternationalArrivals29thDecember2022.pdf
https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/GuidelinesforInternationalArrivals29thDecember2022.pdf
https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/GuidelinesforInternationalArrivals29thDecember2022.pdf

